
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
JUNE 20, 2011 

REGULAR SESSION 
 

Members Present:  David Parker, William Rice, Francis Cavaco, Robert McLintock 
 
    Absent:  John Whelan 
 
Town Administrator:  Michael J. Carroll 
 
 
Also in attendance:  Atty. Joyce Frank, Supt. of Schools Madeline Meyer, and School 
Committee members Mitch Vieira and John Bilodeau. 
 
Chairman Parker called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
School Committee Vice Chairman Vieira presented the School Committee’s request to 
dispose of all school buses. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. McLintock, seconded by Mr. Rice, and it was 
 
VOTED: 3 Ayes; 1 Nay;  To approve disposal of all buses by the School 
  Committee to Tremblay Bus Co. 
 
The vote:  Mr. McLintock – Aye; Mr. Rice – Aye; Chairman Parker – Aye; Mr. Cavaco – 
Nay. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. McLintock, seconded by Mr. Rice, and it was unanimously 
 
VOTED: To adjourn to the high school auditorium. 
 
The vote:  Mr. McLintock – Aye; Mr. Rice – Aye; Mr. Cavaco – Aye; Chairman Parker – 
Aye. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
John Whelan, Clerk 
 
 
 
Patricia Gamer, Secretary 


